
 
 
MINUTES OF MEETING of the PLANNING COMMITTEE held within the Council 
Chamber, Patons Building, Kilncraigs, Alloa, FK10 1EB, on THURSDAY 27 AUGUST 
2015 at 9.30 am 
 
PRESENT 
 
Councillor Alastair Campbell, Convenor (In the Chair) 
Councillor George Matchett, QPM (Vice Convenor) 
Councillor Kenneth Earle  
Councillor Bobby McGill 
Councillor Les Sharp 
 
IN ATTENDANCE 
 
Julie Hamilton, Development Services Manager 
Alastair MacKenzie, Team Leader, Building Standards and Licensing 
Andrew Wyse, Legal Services Team Leader (Clerk to the Committee) 
 
 
PLA111 APOLOGIES 
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Ellen Forson, Councillor Kathleen 
Martin and Councillor Tina Murphy. 
 
 
PLA112 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
None 
 
 
PLA113 MINUTES OF MEETING: PLANNING COMMITTEE 2 JULY 2015 
 
The minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held on 2 July 2015 were submitted 
for approval. 
 
Decision 
 
The minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held on 2 July 2015 were agreed as a 
correct record and signed by the Convenor. 
 
 
PLA114 STREET NAMING REPORT FOR DEVELOPMENT AT THE SHORE, 

BOWHOUSE ROAD, ALLOA 
 
A report which invited the Committee to decide on the names of four new streets for the 
development at The Shore, Bowhouse Road, Alloa, was submitted by the Head of 
Development and Environment Services.  The report set out the results of the consultation 
exercise seeking suggested names for the streets at The Shore development. 
 
A paper entitled "Alloa Harbour - Possible Street Names" was made available by Councillor 
Donald Balsillie.  In terms of Standing Order 9.21, Councillor Balsillie attended throughout the 
meeting
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Motion 
 
That this matter be deferred to the next meeting of the Planning Committee to allow full and 
proper consultation to take place given the historic importance of the development and that 
the suggestions from Councillor Balsillie be included in the consultation exercise. 
  
Moved by Councillor Les Sharp.  Seconded by Councillor George Matchett, QPM. 
 
Decision 
 
The Committee agreed unanimously that this matter be deferred to the next meeting of the 
Planning Committee (8 October 2015) to allow full and proper consultation to take place given 
the historic importance of the development and that the suggestions from Councillor Balsillie 
be included in the consultation exercise. 
 
Councillor Matchett asked that it be recorded in the minutes that the Committee's decision to 
defer this matter in no way implied any criticism of Officers; deferral related solely to a timing 
issue affecting the consultation period. 
 
Action 
 
Head of Development and Environment 
 
 
Ends 0945 hrs 
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